
 

          31st January, 2020 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

Extension of Chinese New Year Holidays (Form 1 to Form 5) (Updated on 31/1) 

 

In view of an increase in the number of confirmed and suspected Novel Coronavirus infection cases and the 

increasing risk of the spread of the virus in crowded environment, the Education Bureau has announced that all 

schools will extend the Chinese New Year Holiday to 1st March (Sunday). Classes will resume on 2nd March 

(Monday). Kindly note the following: 

 

1. Self-directed learning arrangements: During the extended period of holidays, self-learning materials and 

exercises will be released via Google Classrooms or other means. Students should hand in the assigned 

exercises after school resumption. Parents can also encourage children to spend time wisely on online 

learning materials and extensive reading to better equip children with knowledge. 

 

2. Health declaration: Although the original period of Chinese New Year holidays is extended, students 

should return to Hong Kong as scheduled and those who have left Hong Kong for holiday are highly 

recommended to observe their health status (at least 14 days suggested by the Centre for Health 

Protection) to reduce the risk of infection. Students should complete the health declaration forms and 

report their travel history to school to prepare for the school resumption. 

 

3. Personal hygiene: Students are advised to stay home, avoid going to overcrowded places and pay 

attention to environmental and personal hygiene to reduce the risk of infection.  

 

4. School opening hours: During the class suspension, opening hours of the school campus are 8:00a.m. to 

4:00p.m. from Monday to Friday. We have arranged sufficient staff to be on duty to look after students 

who have to go back to school otherwise they would be unattended at home. The school is closed on 

Saturday and is open on Sunday only for the church activities.  

 

5. School cleanliness: During class suspension, the school will thoroughly clean the premises to ensure a 

clean and hygienic environment. In addition, sufficient personal sanitizers will be prepared for school 

resumption. After school resumption, students should wear a surgical mask when they leave home for 

school. 

 

Due to the uncertainty of infection, all the school activities scheduled from February to April will be either 

postponed or cancelled. Please visit our school website and/or read the parent letter for updates of information. 

Should you have any enquiries, please call us at 2602 1000. 

 

 

God bless and prevent the spread of infection. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

Choi Hong Nin 

Principal  

 

樂道中學 

LOCK TAO SECONDARY SCHOOL 

Reference No.:105A/19-20 



 

Reply slip 

 

Reference No.:105A/19-20 

 

To:  Principal 

 

Re: Extension of Chinese New Year Holidays (Form 1 to Form 5) 

 

 I am the parent/guardian of Class_______(Name)____________________(  ). I acknowledged that I 

have read and understood the content of the matter regarding ‘Extension of Chinese New Year Holidays (Form 

1 to Form 5)’.  
 
 
 

Name of parent / guardian: 

____________________________ 

 

Signature of parent / guardian: 

_____________________________ 

 

Date: ________________________ 


